
BURKE MECHANICAL ENGINEERING 

August 17, 2019 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

The attached Odor Control Plan for the proposed Cannabis Grow Facility located at 3515 

Industrial Drive in the City of Santa Rosa, California has been reviewed. The odor control 

method, detection and mitigation described therein complies with the references listed. 

Implementation of the plan will meet or exceed the air quality ventilation requirements within 

the building and will minimize odors leaving the building through the exhaust system in 

compliance with the City of Santa Rosa Ordinance 2017-025 as amended for Cannabis 

Production Occupancies. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen F Burke, P.E. 

Burke Mechanical Engineering 

1390 N. McDowell, Ste.G, #155, Petaluma, CA 94954 714-287-1947 (cell) 

314 S. 7th St., PMS 155, Klamath Falls, OR 97601 541-205-6520 (office) 

silvercanyonman@gmail.com 

















Odor Control Plan Addendum: Staff Training 

Pursuant to Zoning Code Section 20-46.050(H), newly hired staff will be oriented to and trained on odor 
mitigation and control protocols within 30 days of hiring. All employees will receive annual re-training 
within thirty days of the anniversary of their hiring date. Employees will receive training on maintenance 
and operation of all odor control equipment and procedures. Additionally, employees will receive training 
on procedures following detection of odor by either facility staff or by a member of the public, including 
who to contact and what action to be taken.  
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